
CITY OF LONG BEACH
COUNCIL CHAMBER, 6:00 PM
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 2, 2009

TRANSPORTATION AND 
INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE 
MINUTES

Patrick O'Donnell, Chair 
Gerrie Schipske, Vice Chair 
Suja Lowenthal, Member

CALL TO ORDER

At 6:04 p.m., Chair O'Donnell called the meeting to order.

ROLL CALL

O'Donnell and SchipskeCouncilmembers 
Present:

S. LowenthalCouncilmembers 
Absent:

Also present: Michael Conway, Director of Public Works; Dave Rosen, City Traffic 
Engineer; Amy Burton, Deputy City Attorney; and Dina Lopez, City Clerk Specialist.

SECOND ROLL CALL

O'Donnell, Schipske and S. LowenthalCouncilmembers 
Present:

09-0103 Recommendation to review and discuss the City of Long Beach 
Municipal Code, Chapter 10.40, regarding definition and prohibition of 
commercial vehicles on residential streets.

1.

Dave Roseman, City Traffic Engineer, gave a Power Point presentation 
and responded to questions. 

Chair O'Donnell spoke.

S. Lowenthal joined the meeting at 6:28 p.m.

Chair O'Donnell opened the floor for public comment. 

Karen Thompson, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Bernie Stinton, Huntington Beach resident, spoke. 

Donna Czupryn, Long Beach resident, spoke. 
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Glenn Hass, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

John Deats, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Don Brown, Long Beach resident, spoke.

Maria Norvell, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Jim Earl, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Sandra Thompson, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Charlie Evans, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Kathlynn Roysdon, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Lilllian Parker, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Mike Boer, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Becky Burson, Long Beach resident, spoke.

Larry Howell, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Carlos Lopez, Long Beach resident, spoke.

Tom Moxley, Presidet of the Los Angeles and Orange County Building 
and Trades Council, spoke. 

Patricia (Trish) Moyer, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Wayne Ballinger, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Mike Kelly, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Patricia Hoffman, Long Beach resident, spoke.

Dan Valdemar, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Mary Lon Cook, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Terry Martin, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Jeff Moyer, Long Beach resident, spoke.

Page 2 of 4



CITY OF LONG BEACH
COUNCIL CHAMBER, 6:00 PM
MONDAY, FEBRUARY 2, 2009

TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE 
COMMITTEE MINUTES

Bill McGuire, Long Beach resident, spoke.

Ken Dopplick, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Chair O’Donnell requested that Amy Burton, Deputy City Attorney, 
respond to Mr. Dopplick. 

An unidentified male spoke. 

Jeff Hood, Long Beach resident, spoke.

Greg Wooley, Long Beach resident, spoke. 

Chair O'Donnell spoke.

Dave Rosman, City Traffic Engineer, spoke. 

A dialogue ensued between Chair O’Donnell and Dave Roseman, City 
Traffic Engineer.

A dialogue ensued between Chair O'Donnell and Amy Burton, Deputy 
City Attorney. 

Vice Chair Schipske spoke.

A dialogue ensued between Vice Chair Schipske and Amy Burton, 
Deputy City Attorney.

Dave Roseman, City Traffic Engineer, spoke.

Vice Chair Schipske spoke. 

A dialogue ensued between Vice Chair Schipske and Amy Burton, 
Deputy City Attorney.

Vice Chair Schipske spoke.

Dave Roseman, City Traffic Engineer, spoke. 

A dialogue ensued between Vice Chair Schipske and Dave Roseman, 
City Traffic Engineer.

Chair O'Donnell spoke. 

Sean Parilla, Police Department, spoke. 
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Chair O'Donnell spoke.

Councilmember S. Lowenthal spoke.

A motion was made by S. Lowenthal, to support Option 3, Adopt a 
Hybrid Ordinance.  The motion failed for lack of second.

Chair O'Donnell spoke.

A dialogue ensued between Chair O’Donnell and Amy Burton, Deputy 
City Attorney. 

A dialogue ensued between Chair O’Donnell and Dave Roseman, City 
Traffic Engineer. 

Vice Chair Schipske spoke.

Amy Burton, Deputy City Attorney, spoke.

A dialogue ensued.

Dave Roseman, City Traffic Engineer, spoke.

A dialogue ensued between Vice Chair Schipske and Dave Roseman, 
City Traffic Engineer.

A motion was made by Vice Chair Schipske, seconded by Chair 
O'Donnell, to approve recommendation to support Option 2, to raise 
the empty (unladen) weight to 8,000 pounds, and forward 
recommendation to the full City Council at it's February 17, 2009 
meeting.  The motion carried by the following vote:

Yes: 2 - O'Donnell and Schipske

No: 1 - S. Lowenthal

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:  Members of the public are invited to address the Committee.

There were no public comments at this time.

ADJOURNMENT

At 8:14 p.m., there being no objection, Chair O'Donnell declared the meeting adjourned.

Page 4 of 4


